
Town of Kensington 
Kensington Recreation and Social Committee 

March 10, 2021 
Public Meeting via Zoom 

7:00pm 
 
 
 
Attending: 
Sarah Wiggin, Town Clerk 
Elaine Bodwell, Member 
Donna Carter, Member 
Jessica Filippone, Member 
Jen Kirby Macek, Summer Camp Coordinator 2021 
 
Summer Camp 2021: 
Jen Macek, Coordinator and Catherine Bannister, Director continue to work diligently on plans they 
conveyed at the February 10, 2021 meeting for opening camp safely, following all the COVID 
regulations.  Registration for camp is now open.  Please refer to the Town website for the most recent 
information. The Trustees of Sawyer Park have indicated there can be a tent set up and remain for the 
summer for the campers and counselors. The decision to reopen and sanitize the bathrooms for the 
campers/public is still in question at this time; this needs to be approved by the Trustees of Sawyer Park. 
Jen and Catherine continue work on and develop various scheduling possibilities to keep cohorts smaller 
and COVID safe.  The numbers of counselors needed depends upon the number of campers registered; 
the budget will also be determined by this information.  The budget needs to be approved by the 
selectmen. The current information is posted on the Town Website and can be viewed in Kensington 
Connect.  The counselors will receive COVID training; taking temperatures, hand washing, sanitation, 
etc.  At this meeting, the counselor/camper ratio is 2 counselors to 10 campers.  July 12, 2021 is the 
projected beginning date of camp.  Please refer to the Town Website that Jen & Catherine have posted. 
 
Other Business: 
Discuss and think about COVID safe spring activities for the town.  Please share your ideas with 
members of the committee. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm. 
 
The Kensington Recreation and Social Committee usually meets the second Wednesday of each month 
at 7:00 pm; via Zoom videoconference.  Meeting access directions are posted on the Agenda page for 
the next meeting.  The public is welcomed to attend. 
 
The next meeting will be  April 14, 2021 at 7:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Elaine Bodwell 
 
 


